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PRINCIPALôS REPORT 
REMINDER: Our newsletter will be digitally distributed from next week onwards. If you still want to receive 

a hard copy, you MUST complete the form in the newsletter and return it, to ensure that a copy of the 

newsletter is printed for your family each week. Keeping your email details updated will also assist us in 

ensuring you continually receive the newsletter each week into the future. 

Sarah Hodge and Josh Kable are 

the College captains for 2015. 

On top of their VCE studies, 

Josh and Sarah will be heading 

the Student Executive. They have 

already met with Ellen Sadler, 

the liaison teacher and are 

waiting for final applications 

before holding interviews for 

positions on the Executive. 

This week, our Year 9 students 

started the residential part of the 

Future Makers program at the 

Outdoor School ï Bogong. They 

will be away for another week 

and we look forward to seeing 

photos and hearing about their 

adventures and what they have 

learnt. 

Tuesday saw another successful Year 7 parent participation evening, with many families, students, siblings 

and staff attending. Some parents found it a little hard to be back in their old school rooms! Thanks to 

Jonathan Serpell, Year 7 coordinator, for organising the event. 

 

 
Some more photos of Year 7 Camp. 



 

HOMEWORK 
 

Homework is a weekly or fortnightly task. Students are expected to hand in homework on the due date. 

Unsubmitted homework, after one periodôs grace, will result in detention until the work is completed. It is a 

studentôs responsibility to collect homework if you have been absent. You can ask your teacher for the task.  

NB: Students may receive other homework as necessary for other subjects. 
 

Year 7 ï 

English Rules worksheets (1 per week) 

Maths Mate Sheets (1 per week) 

Indonesian vocab words (10 weekly words) 

Weekly Food Evaluation 

Year 8 ï 

HE01 ï Weekly 1 health article summary 

 

Year 8/9/10 

TT09 ï Investigation Project 2/3 

DR03 ï Learn Lines, Attend and Perform 20
th
-22

nd
 May  

Year 10 

 

Year 8 ï 9 

English Rules worksheets 

Maths Mate Sheet 

Indonesian vocab words 

TF05 ï Weekly Food Evaluation 

Year 9  - 10 

English Weekly sheets 

Maths Mate Sheet 

Indonesian vocab words 

TF08 ï Weekly Food Evaluation 

  

   

 
COMING EVENTS 

2015 
Mon 23

rd
 Feb-6

th
 Mar  Yr 9 Future Makers 

Camp  

Mon 2
nd

 Mar  Yr 10 Driver Ed continues 

Wed 4
th
 Mar  OMDSSSA Swimming 

 VCE information night 

7:30pm 

Fri 6
th
 Mar  First newsletter emailed to 

parents 

Mon 9
th
 Mar  Labor Day Holiday 

Tues 10
th
 Mar                    1

st
 Outdoor Ed camp 

Tues 17
th
 Mar  Hume Swimming 

Wed 18
th
 Mar  School Council AGM 

Fri 20
th
 Mar  CFA @ Tallangatta 

 Mission to Mars exc 

Tues 24
th
 Mar  OMDSSSA Yr7/8 sport 

Wed 25
th
 Mar  Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Thurs 26
th
 Mar  OMDSSSA Inter/Snr 

sport 

Fri 27
th
 Mar  Term 1 Ends 2:30pm  

Mon 13
th
 Apr  Term 2 begins 

Wed 22
nd

 Apr  House Athletics 

Wed 29
th
 Apr  CFA @ Corryong 

Mon 25
th
 May Yr 10 Work Exp Week 

 
ASSISTANT PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

 
Dear Parents, 

 

It is the responsibility of parents to treat their childrenôs 

head lice. This needs to be done if your childôs hair has 

any eggs or adult lice. Please check your studentôs hair 

regularly and treat if necessary. Once the hair is treated, 

you need to continue to comb the hair on a daily basis 

to reduce the number of eggs. According to the  

Department of Education in Victoria, students are to be 

excluded from school until the day after treatment has 

commenced. 

 

A person with head lice is contagious until treated with 

a lice treatment product. Head lice infestations can 

occur wherever children congregate and anyone can get 

them. If for some reason you are unable to treat your 

child please contact our wellbeing co-ordinator at 

school, Jenny Farrington. 

 

Thankyou, 

Rhonda Gargan 

Assistant Principal 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

HOUSE SWIMMING RESULTS 

Team Scores 
Hotham                       980 
Feathertop                  793 
Bogong                723 
 
Age Group Winners 
13 Yr      Female        Indianna Drew 
               Male     Rhys Cook 
14 Yr      Female        Tovah Harley-Wilson 
     Male    Charlie Ryder 
15 Yr      Female    Holly Cootee 
               Male            Liam Hood 
16 Yr      Female    Nikita Lewinson 
     Male    Nic Blackwell 
17 Yr      Female    Ebony Moorman 
               Male            Aidan Hunt 
20 Yr      Female       Tara Child 
               Male            Alex Condon-van  
                                   Krieken 
 
Records set 
 
M 20Yr 400m Freestyle  
Nic Blackwell            7:32.80 
(Old record: 7:52.17 Sam Lewinson 2012) 

 

FUTURE MAKERS 

 
This week, our Year 9 students started the 2 week 
residential part of the Future Makers program at the 
Outdoor School ς Bogong. During sport sessions this 
term, the Bogong staff came to school and ran 
activities with the students designed to help them 
work together better and develop communication 
skills. In this time at Bogong, students will be planning 
and preparing for an expedition, held in the middle of 
the 2 weeks, when they will only be able to rely on 
themselves. When they return, they will spend time 
evaluating what they have learnt. Over the past 2 
years that this program has run, we have generally 
noticed a change in the students on their return. I look 
forward to hearing about how they have developed in 
their time away. 

 
PRESENTATION NIGHT AWARDS 

 
Could all students who received a cheque award on 
Presentation Night please deposit them into their 
ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘǎΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ account, then please 
present them at the General Office and we will cash 
the cheque. 
Thank you. 

 

 

VIC ROADS PRESENTATIONS 

Last Tuesday Robert Allen from Vic Roads ran two 
presentations at school ς Looking After Our Mates and 
Keys Please. 
Looking After our Mates is a drug and drink drive 
information session about responsible drinking, safe 
driving and looking after your friends, aimed at Year 12 
students. The interactive presentation was delivered 
free and emphasized the importance of having various 
strategies to maintain the safety of yourself and 
friends when going out.  
Keys Please offers information and practical ideas for 
Year 10 students on how to use the learning to drive 
period, get 120 hours of practice and become safe 
drivers. The year 10 students learnt how important it is 
to get as much driving practice as possible while on 
ǘƘŜƛǊ Ψ[ΩǎΩ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǊŜŀŘy for the challenging 
ǇŜǊƛƻŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ΨtΩǎΩΦ 
As parents are usually the supervising drivers, it is 
recommended that they view the online resource 
Lessons from the Road for tips and videos from 
parents who've been there - available on the Vic Roads 
website. 
Both sessions are offered to schools by VicRoads and 
the school is grateful that Robert Allen was able to 
present them here at Mount Beauty Secondary 
College. 

              

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/safety-and-road-rules/driver-safety/young-and-new-drivers/lessons-from-the-road


 

EXPERIENCE LA TROBE ON THE EASTER 
HOLIDAYS  

We are inviting Year 10, 11 and 12 students and their 
parents to join us on campus to be a uni student for a 
day. 
 
Due to popular demand we are rolling our Experience 
La Trobe out to all of our 5 campuses. 
 
Our dates are set: 

¶ Melbourne Campus, Thursday 9 April & 
Thursday 9 July 

¶ Bendigo Campus, Friday 10 April & Wednesday 
8 July 

¶ Albury-Wodonga Campus, Friday 19 June 
¶ Mildura Campus, Friday 3 July 
¶ Shepparton Campus, Thursday 2 July 

Students will have the opportunity to attend 
workshops, lectures and seminars of their choice to 
find out about career options, areas of study, 
pathways and student life while parents will be able to 
participate in our special 'parents program'. 
 
Registrations for the Experience La Trobe events will 
open online in late February. 
 

YEAR 12 INFORMATION NIGHT 

All Year 12 students and their parents are 
invited to an information session on 

Wednesday 4th of March at 7:30 pm in the 
Jessie Hollonds Studios.  We will discuss 
College expectations and how to get the 

most out of the year. 

 
ANTIPODEANS ABROAD GAPBREAK 
PROGRAM INFO NIGHT 

Students and Parents - find out about Antipodeans 
!ōǊƻŀŘΩǎ нлмс DŀǇ ¸ŜŀǊ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ tŀƛŘ ²ƻǊƪ 
programs at their upcoming Online Info 
Night. Antipodeans has a 20+ year track record in 
youth travel programs to developing and first world 
destinations. Find out about their 18+ GapBreak 
destinations on offer for 2016. 

6.00pm - 7.00pm Wednesday 4 March 2015 
Online Information Night - listen in from your home 
computer or iPad. 
Registration essential ς students need to register 
online at 
www.antipodeans.com.au/info-nights 

 

SEA LIFE MELBOURNE AQUARIUM  
ENVIRONMENTAL AND MARINE 
CAREERS EXPO,  

 
Wednesday 24 June 2015, 10am ς 7pm 

Cost : $20 per person 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜȄǇƻ ƛǎ ǘŀǊƎŜǘŜd at middle and secondary 
school students and will highlight the exciting and 
varied careers on offer in the environmental and 
marine science industries.  Students are encouraged to 
chat to exhibitors and attend presentations relating to 
their career path interests and get information and 
advice about subject choices for VCE as well as course 
options for VTAC preferences. 
 
Enquiries and bookings: (03) 9923 5911                                         
bookings@melbourneaquarium.com.au 
 

MYDAY CSU 

Do you want to get a real taste of uni life and see if 

CSU (Charles Stuart University) is the right fit for you?  

Our MyDay program gives you the chance to do just 

that!  You can spend a day on campus participating in 

a range of activities specifically focused on the course 

area youΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴΣ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘƛŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ 

meet staff and students who can answer all your 

ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀǇǇƭȅƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 

study at CSU. 

To see when MyDay events will be held and register 

your interest, head to: www.csu.edu.au/myday 

The Albury/Wodonga campus is holding the following 

MyDays: 

Nursing 24th April 

Accounting, Business and Information Technology 30th 

April 

Community Health 28th May 

Teaching and Education 11th June 

 

NEWSLETTER DELIVERY 

Donôt forget you need to let us know if you 

would like to receive a hardcopy of the 

newsletter or if you would like to receive it via 

email.  Newsletters will start to be emailed 

March 6.   If you havenôt returned your slip, 

please return it next week.  We will only be 

printing copies for families who have 

requested a hardcopy.  The newsletter is 

uploaded to our website every Friday 

afternoon: www.mbsc.vic.edu.au 

 

 

http://latrobe.custhelp.com/rd?1=AvMM~wr5Dv8S~xb~Gv8G~yKd5P8q~D77awNjbT7~Pv_q&2=2828
http://latrobe.custhelp.com/rd?1=AvMM~wr5Dv8S~xb~Gv8G~yKd5P8q~D77awNjbT7~Pv_q&2=2828
http://antipodeansabroad.cmail1.com/t/t-l-ttiipk-ijtlirldi-c/
http://www.csu.edu.au/myday


 

 

NINE DAY OUTBACK TOUR 2015 

October 1 ς October 9 (leaving the 2nd week of 
September/October holiday and returning the end of 
the 1st week of school Term 4). 
The itinerary includes Adelaide, Coober Pedy, Uluru ς 
Kata Tjuta National Park, Kings Canyon and Alice 
Springs. 
 
We need at least 30 paying students with an estimated 
tour cost of $1039 per student (subject to change).  If 
we can get 40 students on a bigger coach the cost will 
reduce significantly. 
 
The school needs to have a firm indication by the end 
of the year of numbers going so that the tour and 
costs can be confirmed.  We ask that a $100 deposit 
be paid now.  This will, of course, be refunded if we do 
not get enough interest.  
 
For more information contact Ann Bellingham. 

 
 
 
PAYMENT OF MONIES TO MOUNT 
BEAUTY SECONDARY COLLEGE 

 
We have had several queries regarding the payment 
of fees, camps, excursions etc.  If you are giving your 
child cash to pay please advise them to hand this to 
the office when they arrive at school.   The office is 
open from 8am. 
The payment options are as follows: 
 
Cash: Direct to the General Office ς receipt will be 
given 
 

Cheque/credit card:   Direct to the General Office ς 
receipt will be given OR post cheque to  
MBSC, P.O Box 38,  
Mount  Beauty,  3699 
 

Direct Deposit:    BSB: 063645 
     A/C no: 10038102 
   A/C name: Mount Beauty Secondary College Council 
Official Account 
     Bank: CBA, Bright 
***ALL EFT PAYMENTS TO BE ACCOMPANIED BY 
RECEIPT OF PAYMENT ς 
ü EMAIL TO 

mount.beauty.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au 

ü FAX TO 0357 544852 

ü OR HAND DELIVER TO THE GENERAL OFFICE. 

Payment of school charges is due to be paid this 
term, 
Fee sheets were given out at the end of last year.  If 
you have misplaced your form or are confused about 
ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ǎŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘǊƻǇ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
general office for advice. 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

RECEPTION-THE MUSICAL 

 
Upper Kiewa Valley Regional Arts is bringing 
Reception-The Musical to Mount Beauty featuring a 
toe-tapping original score, telling the tale of a chirpy 
receptionist who finds joy in the manic world of 
customer services, stationery orders and thinking on 
your swivel chair.  A hilarious celebration of all things 
office-related, now on the 2015 VCE Drama Playlist.  
Carvers Cabins have generously donated 
accommodation to support this performance. 
 
Two-time Green Room Award nominated 
writer/performer Bethany Simons joins forces with 
composer Peter de Jager to bring you Reception-The 
Musical, a cabaret comedy inspired by stories from the 
front desk.  Peter accompanies Bethany on the piano. 
 
Along with her work as an independent theatre maker, 
Bethany is an acting/playwriting workshop director, 
arts manager, producer, freelance writer and guest 
speaker.  She has performed in major festival events in 
premiere Melbourne venues including Federation 
Square, Kings Domain Gardens and Melbourne Recital 
Centre.  Bethany is committed to creating new 
Australian work inspired by everyday life.   
 
Tickets for the performance are available from Mount 
Beauty Newsagency: $25 adult, $20 member of 
UKVRA, $10 student.  Bar open at 7:30 and later. 

Mount Beauty Community Centre,  
Saturday 7th March, 8pm. 
 

VICROADS LEARNERS LICENCE TESTING 

VicRoads offices operate out of Bright and Myrtleford 
each Wednesday afternoon from 2.30pm - 4.30 pm. 

During this time the centres accept and process 
unregistered vehicle permits, number plate returns, 
conduct learner license testing and heavy vehicle log 
books. 

To book your VicRoads Learners test go to the website 
or call 131171. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:mount.beauty.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


